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Editorial Introduction 

The African Theological Journal for Church and Society (ATJCS) is committed to 
publish high-quality scholarship from and for Africa. The journal is strictly peer-
reviewed. It does not charge submission or publication fees and is available 
open access through its website (www.atjcs.netact.org.za). To increase 
visibility and access to its publications, the journal recently entered a licensing 
agreement with EBSCO. It is now featured on EBSCO Essentials 
(essentials.ebsco.com) and Ultimate (by subscription only) databases. 

By God’s grace, ATJCS enters its fifth year of publication in 2024. Since the 
publication of its first issue in October 2020, the journal has published fifty-
two articles and nine book reviews. Along with its regular two issues per year, 
the journal anticipates publication of its first special issue on “Church and 
Politics” in 2024. 

The success of ATJCS depends on the contribution of African scholars—as 
authors and as peer reviewers. The journal welcomes article submissions that 
align with the journal’s aim and align with its submission guidelines, available 
at atjcs.netact.org.za/index.php/netact/about/submissions.  

The journal is pleased to partner with Langham Publications, W. B. Eerdmans, 
and Westminster/John Knox Press to make their latest publications available 
free of charge for review. For more information on requesting a title and 
submitting a book review, see atjcs.netact.org.za/index.php/netact/reviews. 

Finally (and most importantly), the journal continually needs scholars willing 
to peer review submissions.  Please contact the editor by email at 
atjcs.editor@netactmail.org.za with your name, qualifications, areas of 
interest, and contact details if you are willing to help in this regard. 


